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A Message from the Board
by James Rhodes

As Vice-Chairperson of the 
Larc Board of Directors I want to 
thank you all—our sponsors, families, 
friends, staff, and volunteers—for your 
continued support of Larc School and 
our amazing students. Your support 
allows us to make miracles happen 
every day.

Summer always brings excitement, 
anticipation, and some level of change 
here at Larc as we prepare for the 
upcoming school year, but this year 
is the first in 38 years that we do that 
planning without our former Executive 
Director, Susan Weiner. As I am sure 
you probably know, Susan retired on 
June 30th of this year. We will miss 
her and we cannot thank her enough 
for the passionate and student-driven 
leadership she provided over these 
many years. 

We are grateful for all Susan 
accomplished for Larc, our students, 
and for the strong foundation on 
which Larc School now stands. We are 
confident Larc will uphold its tradition of 
excellence as well as our cherished Larc 
Family under the leadership of our new 
Executive Director, Stefanie Riehl. Much 
of the credit in ensuring this belongs 
to my fellow Personnel Committee 
members Geri Spencer, Reggie Beckett, 
and Jim Madden. Selecting a successor 
to Susan was not an easy task, but we 

are confident we have found the perfect 
candidate in Stefanie.

While new as our executive director, 
Stefanie has been with Larc since 
January, studying under Susan as 
assistant executive director as she 
prepared to assume the leadership 
role. Stefanie brings a passion to 
serve individuals with special needs, 
their families, and Larc. She is an 
accomplished leader whose academic 
background includes a Master of 
Public Administration and a Senior 
Professional in Human Resources 
Certification. Most importantly, she 
was drawn to Larc and was moved by 
the warm, family feeling she felt the 
minute she walked through our doors. 
Her goal is for Larc to continue to 
provide all of our students and adults 
with individualized programming in an 
atmosphere that feels like home. 

We are excited by Stefanie’s enthusiasm 
and look forward to a bright future 
as she leads Larc’s outstanding 
Administrative Team of Michele 
McCloskey (principal), Melissa Carey 
(educational supervisor), and Pam 
Tozour (adult program director). 

Please join us in welcoming Stefanie to 
the Larc family and thank you for your 
continued support. Without you our 
success would not be possible. ■

Please join us in welcoming Stefanie to the Larc family and thank you for your 
continued support. Without you our success would not be possible.
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This April at the annual Appreciation Breakfast, 
Larc School's Board of Directors presented 
Camden Country Administrator Ross Angilella 
with the Lauren Higgins Hope Award. This very 
special award is named in memory of one of our 
students. It is given to those whose support and 
generous acts give us hope that, for Larc’s kids, 
each and every day can be better than the day 
before. The Board also honored Susan Weiner 
for her 38 years of dedication and commitment 
to Larc School by presenting her with the Paul 
Porado Award. Paul Porado was a cherished 
friend of Larc School who passed away in 2004. 
By creating this award we honor his life and his 
dedication to those in need. This award is given 
to an individual who consistently champions 
the needs of individuals with disabilities. 



From Preschool to Graduate 
in the Blink of an Eye
June brings such smiles and pride in all that was 
accomplished during the year. On June 14th, four preschool 
graduates marched and wheeled up onto the stage in front of 
their family and friends to collect their diplomas and celebrate 
their transition into the Elementary Program. Parents and 
staff members alike beamed at the students dressed in white 
caps and gowns. Congratulations graduates! We cannot wait 
to see what adventures await you!

Later that afternoon, our six Secondary Program graduates 
marched and wheeled up on that same stage. These students 
have spent almost their whole academic career at Larc School 
making graduation day bitter sweet. Stories were shared, 
tears were shed, and parents and staff members alike beamed 
at the graduates dressed in their blue caps and gowns. 
Congratulations graduates! Keep in touch! We will miss you! ■
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Welcome to Larc Park
Last year we celebrated our 50th Anniversary and 
as a present to ourselves, donations collected went 
towards our new playground fund. A committee 
was formed from teachers, therapists, classroom 
assistants, and our administrative team to help create 
an amazing space that would be accessible to all of 
our students and adults. While the playground was 
completed over the winter, we had to patiently wait for 
the seasons to change. This May we were so excited to 
hold the grand opening of our new playground! ■

Above: Preschool 
graduate Jamal admires 
his diploma as Principal 
Michele McCloskey (left) 
celebrates this special 
milestone.  
 
Below: Executive 
Director Susan Weiner 
(left) and Teacher Stacie 
Halscheid (center) look 
on with teary smiles 
as William (right) 
proudly raises his 
diploma for all to see.

Thank you to 
everyone who 
made donations in 
celebration of our 
50th Anniversary! 

Students and staff surround Executive Director Susan Weiner (center) as 
she cuts the ribbon officially opening our new playground "Larc Park."



Gold 
$2,500 to $9,999   
Knights of Columbus, Council 3352
Pellegrino Automotive Group
Procacci Development
Target – Haddon Twp

Silver 
$500 to $2,499  
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Ciarroccki
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Heitzman
Knights of Columbus Council 6296
Knights of Columbus, Council 6735
Mr. Stephen Werner

Crystal 
to $499
Mr. Richard Ackermann
Bellmawr Lions Club
Mr. Ronald Bizzoso
C. Len Schmidt & Son, Inc.
Centurions of South Jersey M/C Club Inc.
Mr. Guy Critelli
Mr. Christopher Cutuli
Mr. Henry Fraimow
Ms. Barbara Galda
Mr. Jasper Garagozzo
Ms. Ruth Gubernick
King's Christian School
Knights of Columbus, Council 11498
Knights of Columbus, Council 1994
Knights of Columbus, Council 7429
Mr. Steve Ksiazek
Ms. Diane Lillia
Mr. John Mackay, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Metrione
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Ordway, Jr.
Mr. William Orth
Mr. David Owens, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Page
Mr. James Rivard
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Shaw, Jr.

In honor of Abigail West
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard West

In honor of Amanda McDonnell
Ms. Laura Chudd
Mr. Gary Tomar

In honor of Andrew Smith
Mr. Richard Raychert
In honor of Robert & Elizabeth Bisaga
Technique Precision Co.

In honor of Brian Popso
Ms. Jennifer Bergman and Aimee
Mr. & Mrs. James Hartshorne
Mr. & Mrs. James Hartshorne, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Popso
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert F. Schaffer, Jr.

In honor of Christopher Nelson
Ms. Vicki Keen

In honor of Donald Steinberg
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Flomenberg

In honor of Edward McDonnell
Ms. Margaret Carter

In honor of Emily Meagher
Mrs. Dorothy Johnson

In honor of Gabrielle Colgan
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Cassi

In honor of George "Bud" Crispin
Ms. Edith Higginbotham
Mr. & Mrs. Washington

In honor of Joy Hampton's Birthday
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Greene

In honor of Katie Berg
Elaine, Jem, & Luke Nevius
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Woodward

In honor of Lauren Higgins Hope Award
Ken and Loretta Schatz Foundation Trust

In honor of Liesl Rumley
Ms. Bonnie Dalzell

In honor of Linda & Jim Hartshorne's 25th 
Anniversary
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Popso

In honor of Marie Daly's Birthday
Mrs. Anita Rothstein

In honor of Marta and Gregg's 25th Anniversary
Ms. Mindy Norlian

In honor of Michael Heins
Mr. George Glaesser, III

In honor of Michele McCloskey
Mr. & Mrs. Wm Matarese

In honor of Our 25th Wedding Anniversary
Mr. & Mrs. James Hartshorne, Jr.

In honor of Race Reiner
Ms. Bonnie Dalzell

In memory of Barbara Greene
Ms. Susan Weiner

In memory of Benjamin Wexler
Mr. & Mrs. George Furman

In memory of Betty Jane Ryan
Mr. Ross G. Angilella
Mr. Frederick Cappello
Ms. Holly Cass
Ms. Mary Dimartino
Mr. & Mrs. Tassos Efstratiades
Ms. Christine Henitsz
Mr & Mrs Wolly Houck
Ms. Stefanie Riehl
Ms. Kathleen Rivera
Ms. Susan Weiner
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Wright

In memory of Charles Donovan
Ms. Jane Johnston

In memory of Daniel Beckett
Mr. Edward McDonnell

In memory of Dr. Sidney Brodsky
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Hermann

In memory of Edward & Hildred Rupertus
Mrs. Patricia White

In memory of Elmer Adams, Sr.
Ms. Susan Weiner

In memory of Henrietta Mayer
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Wright

In memory of James Fleming
Mrs. Dianne Bentliff
Ms. Dorothy F Haines
Mr. & Mrs. Ian Kennedy
Mr. William Lawson
Ms. Theresa McNally

Mrs. Maureen Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Tartamosa
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Trace
Ms. Susan Weiner

In memory of Joan Geary
Mr. Ralph Geary

In memory of Joan Schneeman
Mr. William Schneeman

In memory of Joel Weiner
Ms. Risa A. Kleiner
Mr. Edward McDonnell

In memory of John Marino
Ms. Susan Weiner

In memory of Kenneth Arnold, Jr.
Ms. Susan Weiner

In memory of Kevin Larsen, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Kelly
Mrs. Joan Leonard
Mrs. Patricia White

In memory of Lorie Muraca
Mr. & Mrs. William Kneller & Family
Mr. Robert Van Etten
Ms. Jean Wachter

In memory of Louis Elbert
The Ladies of Larc

In memory of Michael Scott
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Micciche and Family

In memory of Robert T. Sommers
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Kelly

In memory of Sarah Coyle
Mrs. Marilyn Muldoon

In memory of Susan Driscoll
Mr. & Mrs. William Kneller

In memory of Theodore White, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Kelly
Mrs. Joan Leonard
Mrs. Patricia White

In memory of Thomas A. Mitchell
Mrs. Linda Mitchell

Listed above are contributions from July 1, 2018 through 
December 31, 2018. Please let us know if a name was 
omitted, and we’ll be sure to print it in our next issue.

O F  L A R C  S C H O O L

Larc School gratefully acknowledges these gifts from our caring 
friends—individuals, foundations, corporations—whose generosity 
makes it possible for Larc School to provide the very best for its students 
and their families. We extend our deepest gratitude to every donor.friends

When remembering  
those you love, 
remember Larc
Make a donation to Larc School—the 
perfect remembrance for all occasions: 
birthdays, anniversaries, graduations, 
congratulations, and condolences.

Contributions may be sent to: Larc School, 
1089 Creek Road, Bellmawr, NJ 08031

(Envelope enclosed) or donate 
online at www.larcschool.org
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2018 RUN THE BRIDGE SPONSORS
LARC SCHOOL SINCERELY THANKS THE SPONSORS OF THE 2018 COOPER 
NORCROSS RUN THE BRIDGE EVENT PRESENTED BY AMERIHEALTH NEW JERSEY 

Naming Sponsor
Cooper University Health System
The Norcross Foundation

Presenting Sponsor
AmeriHealth New Jersey

Hosts
DRPA & PATCO
Rutgers-Camden

Planning Partners
Camden County
Haddonfield Running Co.

Refreshment Sponsor
Brown's Family Shop Rite

Prize Sponsors
The Campaign Group, Inc.
The Michaels Organization
Whitesell Construction Co.

Finish Line Sponsors
Brown & Connery LLP
Camden County College
Elwyn
Gary F. Gardner, Inc.
TD Bank

Clock Sponsors
101.1 More FM
AT&T
The Brunetti Foundation
Carr & Duff Inc.
The Christie Law Firm, LLC
Conifer Realty, LLC
Gibbons PC
Hardenbergh Insurance Group
Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield of NJ
IBEW Local Union 98
Merrill Lynch
Taylor Wiseman & Taylor

Gold Sponsors
American Water Resources
Bricklayers & Allied Craftworkers
Cement Masons & Plasterers 

Union Local 592
Center for Family Guidance, PC
Coriell Institute for Medical Research
EMR
Essex Management Company
Domenica Foundation
Falasca Mechanical, Inc.
Florio Perrucci Steinhardt 

& Cappelli LLC
French & Parrello Associates, PA
Holman Automotive Group, Inc.
Holt Logistics Corp
IUPAT District Council 711
Inserra Supermarkets
The John F. Scarpa Foundation

Joseph J. Roberts Jr.
Laborers' District Council
M & M Realty Partners
Message-Global
NFI
PSE&G
Parker McCay PA
Parson Associates
Pellegrino Auto Group
Phoenix Advisors, LLC
Pioneer Pipe Contractors, Inc.
Plumbers & Steamfitters Local 322
Ragone, Lacatena, Fairchild 

& Beppel PC
Senator Beach, 

Assemblyman Greenwald & 
Assemblywoman Lampitt

Sheet Metal Workers Local 19
Steamfitters Local 420
Subaru of Cherry Hill
Topgolf
Torcon, Inc.

Silver Sponsors
Acacia Financial Group
Bowman & Company LLP
Buckelew Family Foundation
Calvi Electric Company
Carpenters Local Union 255
Designer T's Inc
F.C. Kerbeck & Sons
Greyhawk
Heymann, Manders & Green LLC
Holcomb Bus Service
Identity Gear
Iron Workers Local #399
KMS Development Partners
Keystone Mountain Lakes Carpenters
Kulzer & DiPadova, PA
L.F. Driscoll Co., LLC
LANGAN
LIVE Nation
M & C Insurance Agency Inc.
Madden & Madden, PA
Mechanical Contractors 

Association of NJ, Inc.
NJ State Troopers NCO Association
New Jersey Hospital Association
New Road Construction Management
O'Donnell & Naccarato
PS&S
Robinson Waste Disposal
Rowan University
Royal Printing Service
Sign Pros
Steve Flanagan's Towing
Surety Charitable Foundation
Wade, Long, Wood & Long LLC

Bronze Sponsors
5th Legislative District – 

(Perez, Jones, Spearman)
Anointed News Journal

Bergen County Building & 
Construction Trades Council

Chammings Electric, Inc.
Cirignano Contracting Inc.
Construction & General 

Laborers' Local #172
Cooper Orthopaedic Oncology
Dembo, Brown & Burns LLP
Gardner Funeral Home
Holmes CPAs
IUOE Local 68
Insulators Local 14
Laborers Local 77
M&T Bank
Maley Givens
Platt Memorial Chapels, Inc.
Surgical Group of SJ
Thomas Boyd Communications
The Vozza Insurance

Larc School Sincerely Thanks the 
Companies and Individuals Who 
Donated to Our Event
Mrs. Helen Albright Troxell
Mr. Peter Amenta
Mr. Ross Angilella
Mr. Mike Avalone
Ms. Loretta Bruno
Mr. Brian Caine
Mr. Steven Caltabiano
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Campbell
Mr. Doug Cauti
Ms. Susan Croll & Paul Monasevitch
Ms. Laurel Cummings
Mrs. Fran Delgado
Mr. Eric Dezii
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph DiBella
Ms. Eileen Dion
Mr. Frank Falcone
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Fallaro
Ms. Carol Fario
Ms. Joyce Gabriel Anderson
Ms. Mary Gamon
Ms. Carol Gaskill
Ms. Mariel Giletto
Mr. Philip Glick
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Gooberman
Mr. Rodney Greco
Ms. Beth Green
Mr. James Hanrahan
Ms. Linda Harrison
Dr. Richard Highbloom
Honorable Stephen Holden, Ph.D.
Ms. Melissa Holiday
Honorable James Holzapfel
Ms. Mary Jenison
Mr. Michael Joyce
Dr. Joseph Juliano
Ms. Linda Kassekert
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Klein
Ms. Jill Lawlor
Mr. Frank Lynch
Ms. Carole Mack

Mr. & Mrs. James Maitland
Mr. Dominick Manno
Mr. Les Marella
Ms. Betsy McBride
Mr. Glenn Mekles
Ms. Dianne Molle
Mr. Bart Mueller
Mr. & Mrs. John Muscella
Mr. William Nolan
Congressman Donald Norcross
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin O'Dowd
Ms. Rose Patterson
Ms. Phyliss Pearl
Ms. Janice Peterman
Mr. Glenn Prince
Ms Venkat Raman
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Reichman
Honorable Joseph Ripa
Mr. Ronald Rubin
Ms. Caroyn Rutsky
Dr. Robert Saporito
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Saraceni
Mr. & Mrs. Lewy Scanlon
Ms. Judith Smoller
Dr. Robert Somer
Mr. David Spector
Dr. Gary Stahl
Mr. Gene Stern
Mr. Bradford Stokes
Ms. Vicki Stropes
Ms. Geraldine Tabako
Mr. Ricardo Taylor
Mr. Gary Tomar
Mr. Streven Toub
Mr. Curtis Voss
Mr. Thomas Wade
Mr. & Mrs. Franz Wagner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Weil
Ms. Dolores Widman-Cohen
Ms. Patricia Zepp

All Risk Restoration
Angelson Family Foundation
Dave & Busters
DePetro Real Estate Org., LLC
Engineering Design Studio, LLC
EveryOne's Racquet
Federal Realty
Law Offices of David A. Capozzi, PC
Melitta 
NJM Insurance Group
Pauls Family Foundation, Inc.
Richard Alaimo Associates
Runnemede-Bellmawr-

Glendora Rotary
Senator Joseph A. Maressa 

Golf Tournament
T&M Associates
UTCA
Waste Management
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Celebrating 
the End of 
the School 
Year and Staff 
Milestones
On June 14th Larc staff 
gathered together at Ponzio's to 
sit down for a meal, as families 
do, and to celebrate another 
amazing year at Larc School. 
Executive Director Susan Weiner 
and Principal Michele McCloskey 
thanked staff for their limitless 
dedication and passion for Larc's 
kids. Staff were honored for their 
special anniversaries and years 
of service to Larc School. Stories, 
laughs, and tears were shared. 
It was a memorable night and 
one that won't soon be forgotten. 
Everyone is grateful for our Larc 
Family! ■

Top (L to R): Larc's Information Technology guru 
Maureen Kelleher, Executive Director Susan 
Weiner, Adult Program Director Pamela Tozour, 
and Principal Michele McCloskey pose for a 
picture after recognizing Maureen and Pam for 
their 10th anniversary with Larc.  
 
Above left (L to R): Executive Director Susan 
Weiner and Pre Vocational Teacher Dianne Bentliff 
embrace after Dianne receives a retirement gift 
and is honored for her 38 years with Larc School. 
 
Above right: Executive Director Susan Weiner 
(right) congratulates Glenda Westenberger on her 
retirement and for providing nutritious lunches to 
our students for 40 years. 
 
Left: Executive Director Susan Weiner and 
Principal Michele McCloskey honor Classroom 
Assistant Cathy Monti (center) for 30 years with 
Larc School. 
 
Bottom left (L to R): Executive Director Susan 
Weiner congratulates Speech Therapist Roxane 
Adams on her 40th anniversary with Larc School.
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‘‘ Children learn more from who 
you are than what you teach. 
Thank you for being a person 
who brings light to Rae in her 
darkest moments & hardest 
days. I’ve watched her grow so 
much but without the help of 
you she would not be where 
she is. The credit is yours!

Celebrating Staff 
This May we celebrated our talented staff during Special 
Education Week! Staff enjoyed special treats throughout the 
week, but the most meaningful treat was the personal notes 
from families thanking them for the compassionate and 
skilled care they give the students. Families sent in notes in 
the shape of butterflies letting our staff know how much they 
are appreciated. 

All the butterflies were posted in our hallway for everyone to 
see with a sign that read “Like a butterfly we are growing and 
changing every day! Thank you Larc Staff for helping us find 
our wings to fly!” ■

“Larc Staff is the best!! Thank you for believing in our 
children.” 

“You help Race soar by believing in him, by showing 
him learning is fun and by providing him unconditional 
support. We are so proud of all Race has 
accomplished under the loving care of his teacher, 
aide, therapists and entire staff at Larc.” 

“Larc staff has helped Ryan spread his wings and fly 
since he was three years old. They have always made 
learning fun and not seem like work. Ryan continues 
to grow because of the support at Larc. Thanks”

“Thank you for caring Larc Staff.  Thank you for 
showing my daughter, Ja’lyn that she is unique, 
special and valuable. That she as a person matters 
regardless of having a disability. Thank you for seeing 
my daughter as a person. We appreciate you all!!”

“Thank you for helping my brother Brett, learn so 
much.” 

“Ryan continues to grow, get smarter, stronger, stays 
happy, silly, and giggles because Room 10 and all 
the therapists are fantastic. You all are INCREDIBLE, 
POWERFUL, BEAUTIFUL, ADVAOCATES, POSITIVE 
AND WONDERFUL.”

“Larc Staff, I knew the day I walked into Larc that this 
was the right school for my Anthony. Anthony’s life 
is forever enriched from all of the things that you all 
have done for him. We are forever indebted to each 
and every one of you! We need 20 butterflies to tell 
you everything—Thank you.”

‘‘
‘‘

‘‘

‘‘

‘‘
‘‘

‘‘



Top, one of our graduates William, a Special Olympics athlete, 
congratulates a runner after crossing the finish line. Above, 
congratulations to the 2018 Cooper Norcross Run the Bridge 10K 
Overall Male & Female Winners. Below, contestants and friends 
gather after the race. Photos by Avi Steinhardt, Camden County. 

As this year’s Cooper Norcross Run the Bridge Event gets 
closer—always the first Sunday in November—we look 
back at last year’s event! It was a gorgeous, sunny day filled 
with excitement and smiles as over 3,500 people—runners, 
walkers, volunteers, families, friends, and sponsors—came 
out in support of Larc’s amazing kids! We say it every 
year, but we can’t say it enough, we are so touched by the 
out pouring of love that we feel on this day. Thank you 
everyone from the bottom of our hearts for all you do for 
Larc’s kids! 

SAVE THE DATE FOR THIS YEAR'S RUN!

Sunday, November 3, 2019

COOPER NORCROSS 
RUN THE BRIDGE 
EVENT…

A 10K Run, a Bridge Walk,  
a Kids Dash, and for Larc's 
Kids, so much more!

REGISTER NOW AT WWW.RUNTHEBRIDGE.ORG
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facebook/larcschool

September 15th 
Annual Young Lawyers 
Lobster Bake

October 2nd 
Parent Workshop: 
Guardianship

October 10th 
Back to School

October 10th 
Open House

November 3rd  
Cooper Norcross Run 
the Bridge Event

November 19th  
Thanksgiving Luncheon

ca
len

da
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Once a month, each student has the opportunity to select a club based on their 
interests. Club choices include games, music & movement, sensory play, spa day, 
craft making, yoga, building, and more. We are so excited to offer our students 
this unique opportunity for recreation and leisure with the added bonus of getting 
to choose their own activity while having fun and meeting new friends. ■


